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Professional Development

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended an informational ITBS meeting at the Kenton County Board of Education offices on Wednesday, January 13, 2010.  
On January 14, 2010 Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/Teacher, conducted the first of three multi-sensory reading strategies workshops.  Molly’s overview included instructional principles, explicit instruction, systematic instruction, and multi-sensory instruction.  Four teachers attended.
Wednesday, January 29, 2010 Kim Simpson, Principal, participated in a webinar conducted by Dr. Marzano.  Dr. Marzano introduced his newly developed walkthrough protocol.  The protocol advances walkthroughs, observations, and instructional into a system that supports teacher effectiveness, professional learning, leadership, and student achievement.
On Feb. 3, 2010 The RtI Team, Molly Bowen, Nicole Davis, Marge Templeton, and Kim Simpson, attended the “What can RtI do for you and your children? Workshop hosted by Northern Kentucky Center for Educator Excellence in cooperation with NKCES.  During the seminar Boone County Schools reviewed how they designed and implemented a systematic RtI model to meet student reading needs.  
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Rob Sanders, FRYSC Coordinator, conducted the Advisory Council Meeting on January 21, 2010.  Rob is expecting actual funding figures in early May.  He anticipates additional 2010-2011 funds at Southgate to cover personnel 5 days a week, 7 hrs a day.  Plans are in the works to have an AmeriCorps Literacy Worker at Southgate 2 days a week for the 2010-2011 school year. If funding is cut by 6% Rob Sanders and Shiloh Schweitzer’s salary will be cut for the month of June 2010.  If funding is cut by 3% there is enough money in the budget to cover June 2010 salaries. 
Student Recognitions & Achievement
The fifth, sixth, seventh, and eighth grade students participated in a Southgate spelling bee to determine finalists for the Scripps Howard Spelling Bee.  Mindy Reutter-Matthews was the school winner and Wesley Allen was the school runner-up.  Classroom winners were: 8th grade-Kristin Venneman, Marina Sigala, and Bailey Faeth.  7th grade winners were:  Jessica Gutaphel and Alex Combs.   6th grade winners were:  Katie Shamblin and Mallory Thompson.  5th Grade winners were:  Peter Loga, Tyler Stacy, and Skylar Mullins.   
Mindy Reutter-Matthews has qualified for participation in WCPO’s regional spelling bee to be held on February 13, 2010 at the National Underground Railroad Freedom Center’s Harriet Tubman Theater.  The champion of the final regional bee and one parent will receive an expense-paid trip to Washington, D.C. to compete in the 2010 Scripps National Spelling Bee.  Mrs. Eileen Whaley, G/T Coordinator, and Kim Simpson, Principal, will attend the regional spelling bee.
Southgate participated in the Southgate Optimist Club Tri-Star competition.  There were 79 competitors and Southgate took first place in two categories.  Congratulations to Ashley Hayes for taking first place in the girls’ 8 year old category and Dakota Herald for taking first place in the boys’ 13 year old category.

SBDM Council 
Council held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, January 26, 2010.  Council reviewed the Principal’s Report presented to the Board on Thursday, January 14, 2010.  Rob Sanders reviewed the FRYSC Program Plan Review and asked for approval of the plan.  Council reviewed and discussed the MUNIS report. Mr. Palm presented updates on Senate Bill 1 and House Bill 176.  Council made a motion to have Kim Simpson, Principal, purchase needed textbooks, including a reading series for Kindergarten, using contingency funds.  It was determined that a subcommittee will be formed to develop a writing plan and Chris Boatwright, MG Language Arts Teacher, and Melissa Herald, Fourth Grade Teacher, will attend a writing workshop highly recommended by NKCES.  Mr. Palm informed Council architect interviews will begin soon.
Community Involvement
On Friday, January 22, 2010 Highland Heights Counselor, Trinity Walsh, visited Southgate to talk with the eighth grade students about expectations and requirements for incoming freshmen.  The students asked many questions and Ms. Walsh graciously extended her visit to ensure students’ concerns were addressed. 
Thursday, February 4, 2010 the Health Department provided sealant on approximately 13 students.  Southgate has participated in the Dental Sealant Program for approximately 4 years. A dentist conducts an examination and a hygienist & assistant place the sealant.  Second and sixth graders participate in this program because this is generally the age when kids have new molars that need to be sealed.
The R.I.S.E. Program concluded on Thursday, January 14, 2010.  Officer Rowland handed out certificates of completion and the students celebrated with pizza and soda.
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Basketball, academic team, and cross country team pictures were taken on Tuesday, February 2, 2010 in the school gym.

On Friday, February 5, 2010 the Education Foundation hosted its annual Spaghetti Dinner at the Community Center from 5:00-8:00.  In spite of the weather, the event was a success.
The Student Council Pasta for Pennies War started on Wednesday, February 3, 2010. funds raised will be used to change the lives of local patients and their families and to educate the students about blood cancers like leukemia, lymphoma, and Hodgkin’s disease.  The top fundraising class will win a pasta lunch provided by Olive Garden.  
